
Candidate Communication  Important Information For All Agency Staff 

 

Please Note: This communication is for informative purposes and may not affect you 

 

 

 
In a recent U-turn by NHS Improvement, plans to restrict substantive NHS staff from working 
shifts for another trust via an agency have been paused. 
 
NHSI released an update that said: “Following feedback from nurses about our latest agency 
rules on substantive staff, we’ve clarified our rules. Until further notice, we’re pausing our 
instruction that providers should ensure staff employed through an agency are not substantively 
employed elsewhere in the NHS.” 
 
They went on to confirm: “This new rule will not start from 1 April 2017 and providers’ normal 
processes can remain in place.” 
 
IR35 rules will; however, continue as intended. 

 
Reminder for workers still wishing to be paid by PSC 

 
We need your PAYE tax code for 2017/18.  If you have not received this from HMRC, please fill in 

the form from the attached link and send to payroll@ywrec.com asap. 
 

gov.uk/government/publications/paye-starter-checklist 
 

If we do not have a code for you from HMRC, or this form completed, you will be taxed on all of 
your income. 

 
Note:  This applies to PSC workers only.  Please ignore if you are paid by PAYE or umbrella. 

 
 

Kind regards, 
 
Your World Recruitment Group 

 


